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50 and 52 Warren Road, Marrickville, 2204  
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Background Information 
 Both No.50 and 52 Warren Road provide evidence of the 1930’s redevelopment of a late 19th 

century subidivision; 

 No. 50 Warren Road was originally constructed in 1888; 
o The property was originally a Victorian villa known as “Ravenswood House” 
o The site was historically part of the 1882 Harnleigh Estate subdivision. 

 No. 52 Warren Road was originally constructed in 1889; 
o The property was originally a Victorian villa used for teaches accommodation until 1918; 
o The site was historically part of the 1882 Harnleigh Estate subdivision. 

 It appears that both sites were purchased and soon converted into flats, with the earlier single 
storey house at No. 52 Warren Road completely demolished and replaced with flats,  

 No. 50 Warren Road was converted to flats with a new inter-war Art Deco style front added (this 
is evident from views down the western side of No. 50 and the satellite view of the building 
footprint).  

 

Modifications 

 Any modifications to the residential flat buildings have been nominal 
 

Statement of Significance 

 The pair of residential flat buildings are of local aesthetic significance as representative examples 
of the Inter-war Art Deco style during the 1930’s redevelopment of the Harnleigh Estate 
subdivision. 

 The properties include features such as tapestry brickwork, unusual in that No. 50 is a 1930s 
conversion of an 1880s house 

 The two buildings are physically linked via a brick screen over a passageway between the two 
buildings.  

 The buildings are relatively intact from the period of 1934 construction/conversion to flats. 
 

Management Recommendations 

 A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 
for non-minor work; 

 Further subdivision of the lots is discouraged; 

 The overall form of the buildings, period materials and finishes should be retained and 
conserved; 

 Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking 
structures is strongly discouraged. 

 The setting of the property should be protected from the impacts of development and significant 
plantings, original front fences, paths and other landscape elements should be retained in a 
manner that will not threaten the viability of significant gardens. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 


